
   

  

MEDIA STATEMENT  

21 July 2016 
 
Deep Sea Crab fishery gains blue-ribbon benchmark for sustainability. 
 
Western Australia’s Deep Sea Crab fishery is the latest of the State’s 47 commercial fisheries 
to gain Marine Stewardship Council certification for sustainable management. 
 

 Western Australian Fishing Industry Council (WAFIC) Chief Executive Officer John Harrison 
said the deep sea crab fishers’ push to gain MSC certification demonstrated growing traction 
of the State Government’s $14.5million MSC initiative. 
 
“It is extremely satisfying to see the Deep Sea Crab fishery join WA’s Western Rock Lobster 
fishery, Exmouth Gulf and Shark Bay prawn fisheries, the Peel Harvey Blue Swimmer Crab 
and sea mullet fisheries and the Macquarie and Heard Island Patagonian toothfish fishery in 
achieving MSC certification,” Mr Harrison said. 
 
He said that WAFIC entered into a formal partnership with the State Government in late 2012 
to work towards achieving MSC certification for each of WA’s commercial fisheries. 
 
All of the State’s fisheries have been pre-assessed under the MSC standard and there is 
growing recognition across the industry of the social, environmental and marketing benefits 
of MSC certification. 
 
Mr Harrison said WA’s Deep Sea Crab fishery harvested three specific types of crustacean: 
Crystal (or Snow) crab, Giant (or King) crab and Champagne crab. 
 
“The Deep Sea Crab fishery is managed by a quota regime with an annual cap of 140 tonnes 
for Crystal crabs – the main catch,” he said. “There is an additional cap of 14 tonnes annually 
for Giant and Champagne crabs. 
 
The State’s Deep Sea Crab Fishery involves three vessels supporting seven licenses to 
harvest Crystal crabs and it stretches from Augusta to the Northern Territory border. Crabs 
are generally caught at depths of more than 600m and are delivered live to both domestic 
and overseas markets. 
 
The Chinese market takes up to 30 per cent of the total Crystal crab catch (mainly the 
smaller crab sizes), while the Perth market takes most of the very large crystal crab for the 
Chinese restaurant market. The remainder is sold on the eastern seaboard. 
 
Glen Bosman, who is Managing Director of Southern Trading Australia P/L (the major deep-
sea crab fisher in the industry) said the local Crystal crab was a species unique to WA and 
considered amongst the finest tasting crab in the world. 
 
“The MSC certification is another step forward in recognising that the Crystal crab fishery is 



 

well regulated at both state and federal level to ensure economic and ecological 
sustainability,” he said. 
 
David Hand, an ex-fisherman and now Managing Director of Chaceon P/L, is another keen 
proponent for MSC certification for the industry. 
 
“Our company feels as strongly about protecting the environment and keeping our fisheries 
sustainable as the public, if not more so,” he said. 
 
Mr Harrison said WA’s Western Rock Lobster Fishery was the world’s first to achieve MSC 
certification in 2000 and also the first fishery to subsequently be certified three times. 
 
“Achieving MSC certification provides the broader community with certainty that the fishery 
is managed to world’s best practice in terms of the environment and the long-term 
sustainability and viability of stocks,” he said. 
 
A range of other WA fisheries are expected to undergo the full MSC assessment process in 
the near future, including the wild catch abalone fishery and both Pilbara and Kimberley trap 
fisheries. 
 
WA’s lucrative pearling sector is currently in the full assessment process. More information 
can be found by visiting www.wamsc.com.au 
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